
WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS 
New parishioners are asked to register in 

the parish office where you can also 

learn the various ways how you can 

share your time, talent and treasure. 

VOLUNTEER SCREENING 
Contact the office if you have any 

questions or if you wish to be a       

volunteer. 

BAPTISM 
Contact the parish office 3 months  

before the desired date of Baptism. 

FIRST COMMUNION  
AND CONFIRMATION PREP 

These programs begin in September 

and conclude after Easter. To register 

call the parish officer  

R.C.I.A  
The Christian Initiation of Adults is 

for those wishing to learn more 

about how to become Catholic. 

Please contact the parish office for 

further information. 

MARRIAGE 

Contact the parish office at least one 

year in advance of the desired date. 

 ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
For home visits, call the parish office. 

From the hospital, ask for a priest 

directly at the nursing station. 

FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTIONS 
Following the  7pm mass there is exposi-
tion, adoration (confessions during adora-

tion) and Benediction at 8:30pm.  
(Please note that on First Fridays there is no  

morning  mass.) 

VISITING MINISTRY 
Currently no visits for Holy Commun-

ion are available.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  
Postponed until further notice. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Bento D’Cruz—Grand Knight 

GK9144@ontariokofc.ca 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
To volunteer, make a donation or if 

you require assistance  

call 647-234-0265. 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Meets on the 4th Thursday of the 

Month. Appointed by the pastor.  

Jimmy Chang—Vice-chair 

CATHOLIC  SCHOOLS 
Prince of Peace  416-393-5416 

Our Lady of Grace  416-393-5372 

St. Marguerite Bourgeoys 416-393-5381 

St. Rene Goupil  416-393-5406 

The Divine Infant  416-393-5414 

Fr. Michael McGivney 905-472-4961 

Francis Libermann HS   416-393-5524 

 

PASTOR 
Fr. Efren Alvarez Pelayo  

ealvarezpelayo@archtoronto.org 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
To be Announced 

ASSISTANTING DEACONS 
Rev. Mr. Terence Rebello  
Rev Mr. Thomas Aquino 

Rev. Mr. Martin Lugo Tapia 
mlugo@archtoronto.org 

SECRETARY 
Fatima Sequeira 

fsequeira@archtoronto.org 

ACCOUNTANT 
Rene Ng 

rng@archtoronto.org 

PROPERTY MANAGER 
Dan Christante 

dan.christante@gmail.com 

HOUSEKEEPER 
Geneveve Macariola-Amini 

CARETAKERS 
Jessie Guinto 

Tom Mitrovski 
tmitrovski@archtoronto.org 

 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday: 5:00 pm  
Sunday:   8:30 am, 10:00 am,  
  11:30 am & 1:00 pm  

Weekday Masses 
Monday:   7:00 pm    
Tuesday—Saturday: 8:30am 
First Friday: 7:00 pm (see below) 

Confessions 
Saturday:    9:00 am - 9:45 am   
              4:00 pm-4:45 pm  
(First Friday Confessions-see below)  

Office Hours:  Monday through Friday  9:00 am to 5:00 pm / Weekends Closed 

Established 1987 

265 Alton Towers Circle, Scarborough, Ontario M1V 4E7 
Phone: 416-291-9422  |  Fax: 416-291-7841 

Email: parish.office@princeofpeacesc.ca 

Website: https://princeofpeacesc.archtoronto.org/ 

mailto:mlugo@archtoronto.org
mailto:rng@archtoronto.org
mailto:tmitrovski@archtoronto.org


The true “place of honor” is the place of the greatest 
humility.  True honor, in the eyes of God, is found 
when we serve without notice and give without 
recognition.  In this way, our giving and serving are 
done purely out of a motivation of love and not self-
serving intentions.  The humble person does not seek 
to be praised and honored for the love they 
give.  The act of giving and serving is itself the gift 
they receive. Reciting lengthy prayers is not the same 

as praying.  Prayer is about one thing.  It’s about entering into com-
munion with God.  It’s about establishing a relationship with Him in a 
deep, beautiful and abiding way.  It’s about love.  Prayer is not for show 
or to gain the admiration of others. 

Register for Mass   
on Eventbrite  

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

PRAYING FOR ALL SOULS  
IN PURGATORY 

Join us as we 
remember our 
beloved depart-
ed with mass 
on Tuesday, No-

vember 2 at 8:30am and 7pm. 
Parishioners are invited to join 
us or watch the masses 
livestream on our parish website. 
Registration is not required. We 
also invite everyone to give us 
the names of those who passed 
away within the last year to be 
remember during the weekend 
masses in the month of Novem-
ber.  Please keep in mind that for 
this to be meaningful, we need to 
keep our lists short including on-
ly our immediate families so that 

the most important names get to 
be visibly remembered during 
mass. Please avoid giving long 
lists of names and concentrate on 
those in your immediate family. 
Otherwise we will not be able to 
have them shown during Sunday 
masses. Although not by individ-
ual names, everyone is actually 
remembered when we pray for 
All Souls in Purgatory. We can 
find a way to remember the long 
list of names on the slides and on 
our livestreamed slides. Please 
help us make this work for all.  
 

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 
The Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul (Prince of Peace 
Conference) welcomes 
new members, and especially 

Saturday, November 6 
5:00 pm Mass  
(Sunday Vigil) 

Sunday, November 7 
8:30 am Mass 
10:00 am Mass 
11:30 am Mass 
1:00 pm Mass 

Monday, November 8 
7:00  pm Mass 
†  Adolf & Ophelia D’Souza  

Tuesday, November 9 
8:30 am Mass 
† Joy George 

 Intentions of Michael Ng  
Adolf & Ophelia D’Souza  

Wednesday, November 10 
8:30 am Mass 
† Mark Dom Fernandes 

† John Lo 

† Frank McGovern 

Thursday, November 11 
8:30 am Mass 
† Ester Reyes 

Friday,  November 12 
8:30 am Mass 
† Joseph Yuen 

Saturday, November 13 
8:30 am Mass 
†  Rolando Fernandez 
†  Pelagio DeSouza 

Mass Intentions 
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 In thanksgiving  †Rest in peace  

 For the infirm 

PRIESTLY ORDINATION OF FR. MARTIN S. LUGO TAPIA 
Last Friday, November 5tn, Deacon Martin’s was or-
dained a priest by his Eminence Cardinal Collins. We 
have been blessed by his quiet and unassuming pres-
ence for quite some time and now we are so blessed to 
be a part of  his life as he walks into his first steps of 
Priestly Ministry and now, we are welcoming him to 
stay with us to take the position of the associate pas-
tor. Fr. Martin is now part of our parish where he will 
continue to minister to our parish as a priest. He will 
be celebrating his first mass with us this Sunday at 1pm and after-
wards we will have an informal yet save gathering in the parish hall. 
We thank God for his vocation and for sending him to us.  

SANCTURARY LAMP 
 

NOVEMBER 6  - 13 
The  Lamp burns this week for 

all who are  suffering from  
Covid and those  taking care of  

them 



November 7, 2021 

young adults as we continue our 
commitment to Christ’s invita-
tion to grow closer to Him, to 
love one another and to spread 
the message of His love wherev-
er we go. When you join our So-
ciety, Jesus is always the star and 
He leads us to those who need 
help; the poor, the lonely, the 
suffering. Please call us at 647-
234-0265 if you interested in 
joining us. .  

SHEPHERDS TRUST 
The Mission of The 
Shepherds Trust is to 
raise awareness and 
funds so retired priests 

are provided with sufficient fi-
nancial resources to lead a digni-
fied life after many years of min-
istry. Through our support, the 
retired priests are given the dig-
nity of adequate income, 
healthcare and other assistance 
in their golden years. On Novem-
ber 13/14 please give what you 
can. Thank you! Information at: 

www.shepherdstrust.org 

PRIVATE PRAYER 
Time for Private Prayer in the 
Church is still increasing. We are 
now in a position to review this 
again to allow for different times 
so that everyone gets equal op-
portunity to come to church to 
pray.  Currently we are open for 
prayer  Monday to Saturday 
from 9:00am to 12noon. If 
there is morning mass, there will 
be exposition of the Blessed Sac-
rament and private prayer until 
12noon. If a funeral or a wedding 
is booked, private prayer will be 
cancelled.  

RESPONSES LEADER:  
We are still welcoming 
parishioners  who can 
both lead in the re-
sponses and manage 
the PowerPoint slides 
during the mass. This new role 
emerged due to the need to 
livestream masses. Training will 
be provided. Those interested 
are asked to contact the parish 
office. 

Will you help us reach our ShareLife campaign goal? 
 “Our goal can be met, but only with your help. I in-
vite you to join today's generation of heroes by 
making a sacrificial gift to ShareLife. As you con-
template the blessings God has entrusted to you, 
please join me in giving to ShareLife to the best of 
your ability.”  
      Cardinal Thomas Collins 
 

OUR GOAL THIS YEAR: $88,000.00 
SO FAR WE HAVE COLLECTED 66,545.00 (75.61%) 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY 
Please give generously to this special collection any-

time at sharelife.org 

75
.6

1%
 

PRE-AUTHORIZED GIVING  
PROGRAM 

This is an 
Archdiocesan 
Giving Plan to 
assist you in 
your support of the work of 
Prince of Peace Parish, 
through your regular parish 
offerings (this does not in-
clude special collections).  
The Plan is administered 
through the Archdiocese and 
tax receipts will be issued 
for all offertory gifts. Enroll-
ment forms available at the 
parish office.  

 

FRIENDLY REMINDER 
We ask that you do  not  use 
envelopes from previous years 
as those numbers might 
have been reassigned. If you 
were not able to pick up 
your 2021 envelopes we in-
vite you to consider contact-
ing the office so that we can 
assign you a new number 
when we receive our 2022 
supply of envelopes. Your 
support during this time of 
pandemic is greatly valued, 
especially as we return to 
more normal operations.  

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
Sunday, October 31 

$4,086.80 
Our Weekly Expenses  

Average is  
$ 8,191.00? 



Prayer and Sacraments 

VOCATIONS  
Receiving Eucharist 
is a real sign of 
unity in our Church. 
God nourishes us 
with the “Bread 

from Heaven” if we have 
ordained priests to celebrate 
the Liturgy. If you feel the 
inclination to be a priest, 
religious, or permanent 
deacon, call: Fr. Matt 
McCarthy:  

416-968-0997 
vocations@archtoronto.org 

THE COME AND SEE  
DAY RETREAT  

Saturday, November 20,  
Single Catholic 
men 18 years 
and older are 
invited by St. 
Augustine’s 

Seminary, to cultivate a deeper 
prayer life and relationship 
with Jesus Christ; leading to a 
better discernment of God’s 
call for their lives. Time for 
prayer, reflection and 
information on the process of 
becoming one of Christ’s 
disciples as a Catholic priest.  
For more information or to 
register, please contact the 
Office of Vocations (see above) 

DO YOU NEED THE PRAYERS OF 
THE COMMUNITY?  

Requests for prayers can be 
submitted to the parish 
office to be published in the 
bulletin for a period of 4 
weeks. These prayers are for 
those who are currently ill 
or have recently passed 
away. For the sick,  it is up to 
the person requesting it to 
let us know  if  the condition 
of the person changes. 

FIRST COMMUNION 
Congratulations to 
all the children who 
celebrated their 
First Communion in 
2021! As you join 

God’s family on your First Com-
munion Day, may Jesus Christ, 
Our Savior, bless you on your 
way, may you feel his loving 
presence in a very special way. 
And as you strive to follow in his 
footsteps may he bless your life 
with many graces and lasting 
happiness. 

PRIVATE PRAYER 
Currently we are open 
for prayer  Monday to 
Saturday from 9am to 
12noon. If there is 
morning mass, there will 
be exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament and private 
prayer until 12noon. If a funeral 
or a wedding is booked, private 
prayer will be cancelled.  

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF 
ADULTS (RCIA) 

We are currently plan-
ning an RCIA program 
in our parish. This is 
intended for Adults 
who wish to become Roman 
Catholic. If you or someone you 
know wishes to explore our 

faith, please call the parish office 
and leave your name and contact 
information and we will inform 
you when this program will be 
ready to begin. Please keep in 
mind that this program is meant 
for a group as it requires a great 
deal of organization. We need a 
minimum of 5 participants to 
take parr in this program due to 
the work and the people that are 
needed to run one. Please call 
the parish office to let us know if 
you  or someone you know, are 
interested in this program.  

ALL SOULS PRAYER 

Eternal Father, turn your merciful 

gaze upon the souls suffering in Pur-

gatory, who are enfolded in the Most 

Compassionate Heart of Jesus.  I beg 

you, by the sorrowful Passion of Jesus 

Your Son, and by all the bitterness 

with which His most sacred Soul was 

flooded, manifest Your mercy to the 

souls who are under Your just scruti-

ny.  Look upon them in no other way 

than through the Wounds of Jesus, 

Your dearly beloved Son; for we firmly 

believe that there is no limit to Your 

goodness and compassion. 

Have mercy, O Lord, have mercy on 

the Poor Souls in Purgatory. Amen. 

(St. Faustina) 

TOGETHER WE PRAY 
“For the children who died in residential schools throughout 
Canada and for all those who continue on a journey through 
the darkness, that there may be healing founded on truth and 
that the Spirit will inspire our ongoing commitment to rec-
onciliation. God, through the presence and power of the Holy 
Spirit, continue to offer us correction so that your grace 
might change and transform us in our weakness and repentance. Give us 
humility to listen when others reveal how we have failed and courage to 
love others as ourselves, mindful of your love for the weakest and most vul-
nerable among us. Amen.”    St. Kateri Tekakwitha,  pray for us. 



OFFICE MAILBOX WARNING 

We have had an increas-
ing number of incidents 
where the mailbox has 
been vandalized and con-

tents stolen. As a result we had to 
remove it until we can provide a 
more secure mailbox. In the 
meantime we ask everyone to 
take advantage of the new office 
hours to drop off  your donations. 
We have installed a Speaker 
phone at the parish office door to 
make sure you can reach us  after 
the office is closed. Otherwise, 
please return the next day if the 
office is closed. We appreciate 
your understanding and coopera-
tion with this issue.  

SOUND SYSTEM UPDATE 

As we have shared with 
everyone, we have be-
gun the installation of 
our new sound system. 

So far we have replaced two micro-
phones that are currently used by 
both priests and they have already 
made a difference, but once all mi-
crophones are installed we will see 
more improvements. We also have 
installed all the wiring in the church 
for the new speakers that will signif-
icantly change the sound in our 
church. We are very pleased to in-
form everyone that the remaining 
equipment will be installed in early 
November. We will need to suspend 
the masses for three full days to al-
low for this work to be completed, 
so please be advised that on No-
vember 3, 4 and 5, the church will 
be off limits to allow for this work 
to be completed. We hope that this 
interruption will be well worth it. 
Therefore, masses for these three 

days will be celebrated privately by 
our priests. We appreciate your un-
derstanding.  

BUILDING COMMITTEE 

Our parish is cur-
rently establishing a 
Building Committee 
to advise the Finance 
Council with Proper-
ty matters. This is an 
advisory committee, and it requires 
that its members have professional 
backgrounds such as architects, 
structural engineers, real estate 
agents, property managers, etc. Just 
like your home, maintaining and im-
proving our building and facilities is 
an ongoing process, we are  looking 
for a few parishioners who would 
like to sit on our new Building Com-
mittee. Those of you who have a 
background in engineering or gen-
eral building construction concepts 
are especially encouraged to apply. 
However, a general interest in the 
welfare of our church property is ok 
too. The committee will be meeting 
on an as needed basis. A minimum 
of 4 times a year to a maximum of 
12 times a year, depending on what 
work we may have ongoing. If you 
have interest in this opportunity to 
serve your parish community, 
please email your contact details to 
the office. 

CANTORS NEEDED 

We invite parishioners who have the 
singing talents (able to sing and 
read music) so that the congregation 
can be led in song during mass. This 
is a volunteer position and those in-
terested are asked to contact the of-
fice via email. Training will be pro-
vided.  

Live Streaming is now  available for our parishioners as the 
dispensation from the Sunday Eucharist continues. Alterna-
tively, a full list of Livestream services can be accessed at: 

www.archtoronto.org.  

THE PEACE THAT SURPASSES 
ALL UNDERSTANDING 

The Augustine Insti-
tute is proud to intro-
duce Amen, its latest 
offering. Amen is the 

free Catholic app that brings 
you daily Mass readings, 
beautiful prayers, faithful 
meditations, and nourishing 
Scripture to draw your mind, 
body, and soul to rest in God.  
• Top Catholic thinkers and 
theologians guide your spir-
itual growth.  
• Timeless and timely Catholic 
prayers, meditations, devo-
tions, and Scripture calm rest-
less hearts and distracted 
minds.  
• Catholic wisdom from the 
ages is provided for all ages.  
• Calming meditations, bed-
time prayers, and stories of 
faith help promote a peaceful 
night of rest. 
Click on the link below for 
your free app download. 

https://apple.co/2ZkgmvM 

Parish News 

SUBSCRIBE TO OUR  
PARISH BULLETIN 

Copy and paste the 
link below, to sub-
scribe and receive the bul-
letin in your inbox every week 
and keep your family informed. 
princeofpeacesc.archtoronto.org 
/en/contact-us/sign-up/ 

https://apple.co/2ZkgmvM


IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR ALL PRINCE OF PEACE VOLUNTEERS 

Under the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (2005), the Archdiocese of Toronto, 
is required to train all existing and new volunteers, on the accessibility law requirements 
(including AODA and the Ontario Human Rights Code), that apply to their duties and our organ-
ization, to serve customers of all abilities. They also keep and maintain a record of when train-
ing is provided, including dates and the number of individuals trained, by having the volunteers 
complete the SurveyMonkey at the end of their online training. Please, as soon as you can, re-
fer to the Communication for Parish Volunteers re: Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities 
Act (AODA) page in this bulletin and complete your training. Thank you.  

Archdiocesan News 

Planning ahead for Christmas 
ARCHDIOCESE OF TORONTO MESSAGE 

(The information below was sent to all parishes by the Archdiocese of Toronto to 

be observed when planning masses for Christmas and New Year’s) 

Christmas and New Year’s Day fall on Saturday in the coming Christmas 

Season. In order to give relief to the parish clergy, the following norms 

are in effect throughout the Archdiocese to regulate the Christmas 

schedule of Masses:  

CHRISTMAS 
• No Mass should be scheduled on Saturday, December 25th after 2:00 

p.m. The Saturday evening Masses, which anticipate Sunday, are to be 

suppressed.  

• Parish priests, particularly those that serve various language groups 

and will have difficulty serving their groups because of no Mass being 

celebrated after 2:00 p.m. on December 25th, should consult their re-

gional bishop as soon as possible about any foreseen difficulties.  

• No confessions are to be scheduled on December 25th or January 1st.  

NEW YEAR’S DAY 
• The obligatory Feast of Our Lady, Mother of God, may be anticipated 

on Friday, December 31st beginning no earlier than 4:00 p.m.  

• You are, once again, to suppress all Masses on Saturday afternoon and 

evening January 1st that would anticipate Sunday, January 2, 2022.  

• No Mass may begin on New Year’s Day after 12 noon.  

These norms, which have been employed in the past, proved to be of as-

sistance to the clergy. I encourage you to publish them well in advance 

and on a number of occasions. I trust that their use will benefit your li-

turgical celebrations.  

STEWARDSHIP 
A LIVING FAITH  

“What good is it, my 
brothers and sisters, if 
you say you have faith 
but do not have 
works?” In our second 
reading from the Letter 
of James we are chal-
lenged to have a living 
faith, a faith that is 
backed up by action. 
However, we should 
first realize that the 
most generous and lov-
ing thing we can do for 
someone is pray for 
them. However, after 
entrusting everything 
to God, we can then 
play our part and con-
cretely try to help 
through proper use of 
our time and talents. 



UNREGISTERED VOLUNTEERS 
We remind all 
volunteers 
that being a 
Registered Pa-
rishioner is a 
requirement to be a vol-
unteer in any parish. Our 
records show that a great 
number of volunteers are 
not registered parishion-
ers. Filling out volunteers 
forms does not imply reg-
istration. If you currently 
do not have and assigned 
envelope number, there is 
a very good chance that 
you are not registered in 
the parish. Please call the 
parish office to find out 
how you can correct this. 
Part of the administration 
of Volunteer Screening 
involves having your in-
formation in our system. 
Please help us run this 
program effectively for 
the protection of all in our 
parish.  

Strengthening Our Caring Com-
munity was mandated by the Car-
dinal over 20 years ago as part of 
the larger Archdiocesan Safe En-
vironment policy, implemented 
for the safety and care of our 
community and all who partici-
pate and engage in our parishes 
and programs. All volunteers are 
required to comply with this pro-
gram which is implemented and 
managed by the Archdiocese Vol-
unteer Screening Department and 
administered through each 
Parish's Volunteer Screening Co-
ordinator and Screening Commit-
tee.  
Ministry positions are assigned a 
“High” or “General” risk level 
based on responsibility, govern-
ment laws and regulations, partic-
ipant vulnerability, and volunteer 
exposure to which the volunteer 
screening process directly sup-
ports. Outlined below is an over-
view of the mandatory screening 
steps that all applicants must suc-
cessfully complete and commit to, 
before they can be accepted into 
(or continue in) ministry and be-
come an active Archdiocese/
Parish volunteer.   

MANDATORY SCREENING STEPS 
GENERAL RISK: 

 Application Form 
 Ministry Position Review 
 Orientation & Training (includes 

Code of Conduct, AODA, OHRC,   Par-
ish, and Ministry training) 

 Volunteer Acknowledgement and 
Agreement Form 

  Ongoing Supervision and Evaluation 

HIGH RISK  
(POSITIONS OF TRUST): 

 Application Form 
 Interview 
 Reference Check 
 Criminal Records & Judicial Matters 

Check (adults 18+ complete through 
our third-party service provider) 

 Orientation & Training (includes Code 
of Conduct, AODA, OHRC, Parish, and 
Ministry training) 

 Volunteer Acknowledgement and 
Agreement Form 

  Ongoing Supervision and Evaluation 
 

Volunteers usually commit for 
one year, during which time 
there is a probationary period to 
review mutual "best fit", along 
with ongoing training to support 
them in their role, performance 
evaluations, and feedback to re-
view and ensure "best fit" contin-
ually. Please contact, Jimmy 
Chang, our local Parish Volunteer 
Screening Coordinator/Screening 
Committee for further details. 

Volunteers News 

As a tangible expression of their commitment to walk with the In-
digenous People of this land along the pathway of hope, The Bish-
ops of Canada are making a nation-wide collective financial com-
mitment to support healing and reconciliation initiatives for resi-
dential school survivors, their families, and their communities. 
With a target of $30 million over up to five years, this will include 

initiatives in every region of the country to support initiatives discerned locally 
with Indigenous partners. 




